
Hello,

I am a transgender woman living in Eugene. I am writing in opposition of this bill, as it is a clear 
attempt to infringe and violate our rights. Federal courts have already determined that what you call 
“rapid fire activators” are legal and protected by the second amendment. 

A binary trigger is not a machine gun, nor is an FRT. These items do NOT make it so the weapon 
fires as long as it is depressed, which is what a machine gun is defined as. Laws like this one, and 
laws like HB3075 demonstrate how liberals seek to disarm the people in a period of an all time in 
fascism in order to perpetuate their standard practices of oppression and subjugation. 

These laws do NOTHING to stop criminal activity and instead only make it harder for law abiding 
citizens to express their second amendment rights. What you call “common sense” gun law is far 
from it. You speak of lowering gun violence, but then bolster police militarization and funding 
without batting an eye. You say you want to reduce mass shootings, but fail to bolster social and 
mental health services. 

Banning guns does nothing but further the disparity in power between the working and the ruling 
classes. Please take this bill out of the legislature. It is not supported by people like myself or the 
entire leftist community, which is becoming increasingly tired of liberals shooting themselves in the 
foot with their “common sense” gun laws. 

Thank you
Eve


